MINUTES OF THE 47TH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 13TH AUGUST 2002

POOLE YACHT CLUB
1. Apologies
John Yonwin, Nic cross, Jenny and Ray Dixon

2. Minutes of the 46th AGM
The minutes were distributed to all present.

3. Matters Arising
There were no matters arising and the minutes were approved by David Thompson and seconded by Geoff Honey.

4. Chairman's Report
Peter Hewitt confirmed that previously in the year there had been a Special General Meeting held at Poole Yacht Club to discuss the possibility of the Dayboat Association building a new Dayboat in time for the Southampton Boat Show. The aim was to hopefully stir up some interest and to have a new boat at the show. The members were very supportive and the vote was unanimous.

The boat was almost complete and would be ready for the boat show. It was advised that the price for a new Dayboat would be between 7k - 7.5k fully rigged and with a trailer. The Moulds needed to be refurbished and the work had been carried out.

It was agreed by all present that Dayboat Week 2001 held in Salcombe had been very enjoyable and agreed that we would return there again in the future.

Southampton Boat Show is being held between 13th and 27th September 2002 and volunteers were to be recruited to represent the association. A notice would be put on the board asking for help and also any good photographs that would portray the Dayboat's versatility as both a racing boat and a cruising boat.

It was confirmed that Dayboat Week 2003 would be held at Rock and that Dayboat Week 2004 would be held at Fishguard. A venue had yet to be decided for 2005.

5. Treasurer's Report
The report was read by Tim Parkinson in the absence of John Yonwin. A copy of the report was distributed to all present with the copy of the minutes.

JY confirmed that the finances for the Association continued to be in a satisfactory position. The accounts have been audited and a copy were attached.

The following comments were made:

Membership - There was a slight reduction again year on year in the total numbers in the membership of the association. This was due to the increase of 'Family Memberships'.

It was confirmed that there were 10 full members and 2 family members more than last year. 

Account Interest - Due to our reserves increasing during the year, slightly higher interest was achieved.

Salcombe Week 2001 - As reported previously our expenditure exceeded income by £9.00

Naturally we do not wish to record either a profit or a loss on our Dayboat Weeks and I consider this small deficit to be acceptable.

Exhibitions - This expenditure covers the stand for the Southampton Boat Show. Our Dayboat Notes (Winter 2001/2002) detailed a write-up by Phil Lokier, our secretary.

The Experimental Mast - This has now been sold to a member of the Association covering all costs incurred.

The Moulds - we have moved our hull moulds now to our new builder. A deposit of £2.800.00 had been paid to the builders to enable them to commence building the new Dayboat.

Reserves - Our overall funds held at the end of the year 2001 amounted to £7283.14 and your committee has continued to increase both the Mould Refurbishment Fund and the Marketing/Promotion Fund as the accounts summary details.

Subscription Rates - It is not our intention to seek a revision in subs for the year 2003, but will wish to consider the matter again at the AGM to be held early Summer 2003 for subs year 2004.

Approval - I ask members to vote to accept the Audited Accounts as presented.

The report was approved by Ian MacPherson and seconded by Sally Hewitt.

6. Secretary's Report
Phil Lokier confirmed that venues for the next 2 years had been secured. The Dayboat Week for 2003 would be held at Rock and 2004 would be at Fishguard in Pembrokeshire. It is becoming increasingly difficult to find different venues at reasonable prices due to the high costs expected by clubs. The Association is constantly trying to locate new clubs that will combine our week with their class events. Information will be circulated in due course.

Work commenced with organising Dayboat Week 2002 immeditaely after 2001 had finished. It is only 9 months to Dayboat Week 2003 which is being held during the Whitsun week. Members will be kept informed throughout the Dayboat Notes of progress. Any suggestions for social events for that week would be most welcome.

Since Salcombe the committee has met on 6 occasions to discuss and prepare this dayboat week, forthcoming weeks and other events and issues. Six committee members visited Fishguard Sailing Club in February 2002 with a view to holding Dayboat Week 2004 there. We were given a very warm welcome and details will be distributed to you all next year.

Since the last AGM we have been effective in selling all known existing glass fibre dayboats. Initial contact has been made by either Tim or myself. Please advise if anyone wishes to sell sails, masts, rudders or any part of a dayboat through the website. Poole yacht Club was visited yesterday by a very pleased member from Yealmton Sailing Club who is delighted with his new second hand boat bought only 2 months ago after contacting me.

7. Dayboat Week 2003 and Beyond
It was confirmed that the Dayboat Week 2003 would be held at Rock. Accommodation could either be from Thursday to Thursday, Friday to Friday or Saturday to Saturday. Phil Lokier had obtained a list of accommodation from the Wadebridge Tourist Information Centre and these will be distributed to each member in due course.

The venue for 2004 would be Fishguard in Pembrokeshire due to a visit from committee members in February 2002 after some investigation as to facilities and availability.

Peter Hewitt explained that the committee were finding it very difficult to book alternative venues each year due to high costs involved. There are not many clubs who can combine our Dayboat Week with an event of theirs to help keep costs as low as possible.

During the discussion John Clements asked if it was feasible to alter the dates of the weeks and asked if in fact the week had to be during school holidays. It was apparent from the show of hands that it would impede some of regular members who attend as they have children to consider.

A letter had been received from George Price enquiring if the Dayboaters would like to visit the Avon Sailing Club in Tewksbury next year. It would be purely a "fun" week-end compiled of camping and cruising. A date will be decided and then members informed in either the Dayboat News or Notes.

An email had also been received from the proud owner of Dayboat 545 Goldeneye who lives in France. A general discussion was held regarding long distance travelling for Dayboat Week.

8. Election of Officers and Committee
A nominations form for the Election of Officers and Committee had been completed and presented to the meeting. John Stallard proposed the committee on block. Howard Clayton seconded the proposal. The members present all agreed.

9. Election of Auditor
John Lokier was proposed by Tim Parkinson for a second term as Auditor. This was seconded by Eric Lister. The members present all agreed.

10. Proposals for rule and subscription changes
None received.

11. A.O.B
Peter Hewitt advised the meeting that the association would benefit from a Press Officer who would be able to put together suitable articles that would be printed in sailing magazines together with results from events that had taken place.

Arrangements for the Try - A - Dayboat event, scheduled for Saturday 28th September 2002 were in hand. This event would be publicised at the Southampton Boat Show by the members.

Geoff Honey volunteered to arrange the same event at Gravesend Sailing Club.

Eric Lister (Class Captain at Poole Yacht Club) will prepare a write up of Dayboat Week for the Bournemouth Echo Newspaper. The report to be cleared by the association before it goes to print.

Howard Clayton asked if Scruitineering of boats was going to be resumed. This was discussed at length and several points were made that very often there is not the manpower to oversee and organise the complete scruitineering of every boat before the Dayboat Week. The Association will discuss the subject in full and decide on a solution.

Paul Athay asked if the use of electronic equipment on board dayboats was acceptable as they could be seen to be giving the users an unfair advantage over other sailors, especially to visiting dayboat sailors who do not know the area they are sailing on that well. It was generally felt that no advantage was gained. Paul also asked if members preferred Olympic Courses or Non-Olympic for the Dayboat Week. It was agreed that some preferred Olympic and others did not mind one way or another.

Cherry Giles suggested that members be allowed to submit tenders for the new Dayboat to ensure the association obtained a good price for it (a minimum of 7k) The selling price it was decided would be discussed by the association and each member would be advised accordingly by letter. If anyone wished to purchase the boat that could be done before the boat show.

John Clement offered a vote of thanks to Peter Hewitt and the Committee for the hard work carried out in promoting the new boat.

The meeting closed at 11.30am.

